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Investing in our schools

The NSW Government is investing $8.6 billion in school infrastructure over the next four years, continuing its 
program to deliver 160 new and upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This builds on the 
more than $9.1 billion invested in projects delivered since 2017, a program of $17.7 billion in public education 
infrastructure.

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities 
across NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and 
supports growth in the local economy.

Project overview	

A project is underway to upgrade Mona Vale Public School. The project will deliver:

	■ a new building (Block R) containing 6 learning spaces and 3 support classes

	■ upgrades and refurbishments to Blocks B, D, E and H which contain learning spaces, support units, reading 
rooms, hall, canteen, staff facilities and amenities

	■ a new performance space

	■ a new staff and administration space. 

Progress summary

	■ Construction of the new building (Block R) has progressed, with the roof, brick façade and window installation 
now complete.

	■ Refurbishment of Block D, which contains the homebases and satellite library, has begun with the strip out 
already completed.

	■ Work has continued on the Block N amenities and roof replacement. 

	■ The special programs spaces in Block E have been completed, as well as earthworks, footings and in-ground 
services for the new performance space.
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Next steps

	■ Internal fit out will continue for the new building (Block R). Scaffolding will shortly be pulled down and site 
sheds will be removed from this compound. Landscaping works and the new school entrance will follow.

	■ The Heritage Bell and pavers will be reinstated.

	■ Building N amenities are expected to be completed in early July 2022.

	■ Block F “Maker Spacer” will be demolished due to termite damage.

	■ The performance space concrete slab will be poured.

Construction work hours

Construction work hours are Monday to Saturday, 7 am to 6 pm. No work will be undertaken on Sunday or on 
public holidays.

Community information session

We are committed to working together with the Mona Vale Public School community and other stakeholders to 
deliver the best possible facilities. 

We will be hosting a drop-in information session on Wednesday 20 July from 2:30 pm to 4 pm in the K-2 
classrooms at Mona Vale Public School, Waratah Street, Mona Vale. 

This information session provides an opportunity for the school and surrounding community to ask the project 
team questions about the soon-to-be-completed Block R Learning Spaces as well as the remaining project details, 
including the new performance space.

You can attend any time between 2:30 pm and 4 pm as this will not be a presentation. We encourage anyone 
attending to make this a COVID-safe event.
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